
 

 

August 16, 2022 
 
Mr. Rolf Huber 
ASTM International 
100 Barr Harbor Dr. 
West Conshohocken, PA 19428-2959 
 
Dear Mr. Huber: 
 
This letter is the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) staff’s1 response to ballot Item 
3 from the ASTM F14 (22-03) ballot on the reapproval of F2049-2011(2017) Safety Performance 
Specification for Fences/Barriers for Public, Commercial, and Multi-Family Residential Use Outdoor 
Play Areas. I abstain on this ballot item with the following comment.  
 
CPSC staff’s supports the reapproval of the ASTM F2049-11 standard as described in the attached 
letter from January 20, 2022.  
   
Sincerely, 
 
Kevin Lee 
Mechanical Engineer 
Division of Mechanical and Combustion Engineering 
CC: Jacqueline Campbell, CPSC Voluntary Standards Coordinator 
Jamie Huffnagle, ASTM F14 Staff Manger, ASTM International 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                
1The views expressed in this letter are those of CPSC staff and have not been reviewed or approved by, and may 
not necessarily reflect the views of, the Commission. 


